

Ottawa (Ontario)

National Defence Headquarters Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0K2

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL DEMANDE DE PROPOSITION

RETURN BIDS TO: RETOURNER LES SOUMISSIONS À:

Director Services Contracting 4 (D Svcs C 4) Attention: Jeremy Quattrocchi By e-mail to: DSvcsC4Contracting-DCSvcs4Contrats@forces.gc.ca

Proposal To: National Defence Canada

We hereby offer to sell to His Majesty the King in right of Canada, in accordance with the terms and conditions set out herein, referred to herein or attached hereto, the goods and services listed herein and on any attached sheets at the price(s) set out therefore.

Proposition à: Défense nationale Canada

Nous offrons par la présente de vendre à Sa Majesté le Roi du chef du Canada, aux conditions énoncées ou incluses par référence dans la présente et aux annexes ci-jointes, les biens et services énumérés ici et sur toute feuille ci-annexée, au(x) prix indique(s).

Comments – Commentaires

Solicitation Closes – L'invitation prend fin

At: – à:

On: - le :

4 June 2024

THIS DOCUMENT CONTAINS SECURITY REQUIREMENT.

CE DOCUMENT CONTIENT EXIGENCE EN MATIÈRE DE SÉCURITÉ.

2:00 PM Eastern Daylight Time (EDT)

K1A 0ł	κ² ΄	
	Title – Titre Nuclear Safety Technical Support	Solicitation No. – Nº de l'invitation W6369-23-X036
	Date of Solicitation – Date de l'invitati 23 April 2024 Address Enquiries to: – Adresser tout	

Jeremy Quattrocchi by e-mail to/par courriel au Jeremy.Quattrocchi@forces.gc.ca

Telephone No. – Nº de téléphon

Quartier général de la Défense nationale

ces.gc.ca		
éléphone	FAX No. – Nº de fax	

Destination National Defence Headquarters 101 Colonel By Drive Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0K2

Instructions: Municipal taxes are not applicable. Unless otherwise specified herein all prices quoted must include all applicable Canadian customs duties, GST/HST, excise taxes and are to be delivered Delivery Duty Paid including all delivery charges to destination(s) as indicated. The amount of the Goods and Services Tax/Harmonized Sales Tax is to be shown as a separate item.

Instructions : Les taxes municipales ne s'appliquent pas. Sauf indication contraire, les prix indiqués doivent comprendre les droits de douane canadiens, la TPS/TVH et la taxe d'accise. Les biens doivent être livrés « rendu droits acquittés », tous frais de livraison compris, à la ou aux destinations indiquées. Le montant de la taxe sur les produits et services/taxe de vente harmonisée doit être indiqué séparément.

Delivery Required – Livraison exigée	Delivery Offered – Livraison proposée
Vendor Name and Address - Raison sociale et	adresse du fournisseur
Name and title of person authorized to sign on Nom et titre de la personne autorisée à signer a	
d'imprimerie)	ta nom da roumisseur (caractere
Nome Nom	Fitle Titre
Name – Nom 7	
Signature I	Date



TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART 1 - GENERAL INFORMATION	
1.1 INTRODUCTION	3
1.2 SUMMARY	3
1.3 DEBRIEFINGS	3
PART 2 - BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS	4
2.1 Standard Instructions, Clauses and Conditions	4
2.2 SUBMISSION OF BIDS	4
2.3 FORMER PUBLIC SERVANT	5
2.4 Enquiries - Bid Solicitation.	
2.5 APPLICABLE LAWS	
2.6 IMPROVEMENT OF REQUIREMENT DURING SOLICITATION PERIOD.	
2.7 Basis for Canada's Ownership of Intellectual Property	
2.8 BID CHALLENGE AND RECOURSE MECHANISMS	
PART 3 - BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	
3.1 Bid Preparation Instructions	
ATTACHMENT 1 TO PART 3, PRICING SCHEDULE	
PART 4 - EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION	10
4.1 EVALUATION PROCEDURES	
4.2 Basis of Selection - Highest Combined Rating of Technical Merit (60%) and Price (40%)	
PART 5 – CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
5.1 Certifications Required with the Bid	
5.2 CERTIFICATIONS RECEDENT TO CONTRACT AWARD AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	-
PART 6 - SECURITY, FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS	
6.1 SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	
PART 7 - RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	
7.1 STATEMENT OF WORK	
7.2 STANDARD CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS	
7.2 STANDARD CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS	
7.5 AUTHORITIES	
7.6 PROACTIVE DISCLOSURE OF CONTRACTS WITH FORMER PUBLIC SERVANTS	
7.7 PAYMENT	
7.8 Invoicing Instructions	
7.9 Certifications and Additional Information	
7.10 APPLICABLE LAWS	
7.11 PRIORITY OF DOCUMENTS	
7.12 FOREIGN NATIONALS (CANADIAN CONTRACTOR OR FOREIGN CONTRACTOR)	
7.13 INSURANCE	
7.14 CANADIAN FORCES SITE REGULATION	
7.15 DISPUTE RESOLUTION	
ANNEX "A"- STATEMENT OF WORK	
ANNEX "B"- BASIS OF PAYMENT	
ANNEX "C"- SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST	
ANNEX "D" ELECTRONIC PAYMENT INSTRUMENTS	
ANNEX "E" - DND 626 TASK AUTHORIZATION FORM	
ANNEX "F" - NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT	43

PART 1 - GENERAL INFORMATION

1.1 Introduction

The bid solicitation is divided into seven parts plus attachments and annexes, as follows:

- Part 1 General Information: provides a general description of the requirement;
- Part 2 Bidder Instructions: provides the instructions, clauses and conditions applicable to the bid solicitation;
- Part 3 Bid Preparation Instructions: provides Bidders with instructions on how to prepare their bid;
- Part 4 Evaluation Procedures and Basis of Selection: indicates how the evaluation will be conducted, the evaluation criteria that must be addressed in the bid, and the basis of selection;
- Part 5 Certifications and Additional Information: includes the certifications and additional information to be provided;
- Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements: includes specific requirements that must be addressed by Bidders; and
- Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses: includes the clauses and conditions that will apply to any resulting contract.

The Annexes include the Statement of Work, the Basis of Payment, the Security Requirements Checklist, DND 626 Task Authorization Form, Non Disclosure Agreement and any other annexes.

1.2 Summary

- **1.2.1** The Department of National Defence (DND) has a requirement for the provision of nuclear safety technical support on an "as and when requested basis" via DND 626 Task Authorizations. Work on task authorizations may occur concurrently; therefore, multiple qualified persons in the three Nuclear Specialist categories may be required in multiple Task Authorizations. It is DND's intention to award one (1) contract for a two (2) year period plus three (3) one-year options.
- **1.2.2.** There are security requirements associated with this requirement. For additional information, consult Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements, and Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses. For more information on personnel and organization security screening or security clauses, Bidders should refer to the <u>Contract Security Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html) website.

1.3 Debriefings

Bidders may request a debriefing on the results of the bid solicitation process. Bidders should make the request to the Contracting Authority within 15 working days from receipt of the results of the bid solicitation process. The debriefing may be in writing, by telephone or in person.

PART 2 - BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS

2.1 Standard Instructions, Clauses and Conditions

All instructions, clauses and conditions identified in the bid solicitation by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

Bidders who submit a bid agree to be bound by the instructions, clauses and conditions of the bid solicitation and accept the clauses and conditions of the resulting contract.

The <u>2003</u> (2023-06-08) Standard Instructions - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, are incorporated by reference into and form part of the bid solicitation.

- (a) Section 02, Procurement Business Number, is deleted in its entirety.
- (b) In section 05, Submission of bids, subsection 2.d) is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

(d) Send its bid only to the Department of National Defence organization receiving the bids as specified on page 1 of the bid solicitation;

(c) In section 05, Submission of bids, subsection 4 is amended as follows:

Delete: 60 days Insert: 120 calendar days

- (d) Section 06, Late bids, is deleted in its entirety.
- (e) Section 07, Delayed bids, is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

07 Delayed bids

It is the Bidder's responsibility to ensure that its entire submission has been received. Misrouting or other e-mail delivery issues resulting in the late submission of bids are not acceptable reasons for the bid to be accepted by the Department of National Defence.

- (f) Section 08, Transmission by facsimile or by epost Connect, is deleted in its entirety.
- (h) In section 20, Further information, subsection 2 is deleted in its entirety.

2.2 Submission of Bids

Unless specified otherwise in the bid solicitation or otherwise directed by the Contracting Authority, bids must be submitted only to the Department of National Defence organization by e-mail by the date and time indicated on page 1 of the bid solicitation.

E-Mail Submissions: Individual e-mails that may include certain scripts, formats, embedded macros and/or links, or those that exceed five (5) megabytes may be rejected by Canada's e-mail system and/or firewall(s) without notice to the Bidder or Contracting Authority. Larger bids may be submitted through more than one e-mail. Canada will confirm receipt of documents. It is the Bidder's

responsibility to ensure that its entire submission has been received. Bidders should not assume that all documents have been received unless Canada confirms receipt of each document. In order to minimize the potential for technical issues to affect bid receipt, bidders are requested to include in the body of their e-mail(s) a list of all documents attached to the e-mail(s), and allow sufficient time before the closing date and time to confirm receipt. Canada will not accept any bids submitted after the closing date and time.

2.3 Former Public Servant

Contracts awarded to former public servants (FPS) in receipt of a pension or of a lump sum payment must bear the closest public scrutiny, and reflect fairness in the spending of public funds. In order to comply with Treasury Board policies and directives on contracts awarded to FPSs, bidders must provide the information required below before contract award. If the answer to the questions and, as applicable the information required have not been received by the time the evaluation of bids is completed, Canada will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to comply with Canada's request and meet the requirement within the prescribed time frame will render the bid non-responsive.

Definitions

For the purposes of this clause,

"former public servant" is any former member of a department as defined in the *Financial Administration Act*, R.S., 1985, c. F-11, a former member of the Canadian Armed Forces or a former member of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police. A former public servant may be:

a. an individual;

b. an individual who has incorporated;

c. a partnership made of former public servants; or

d. a sole proprietorship or entity where the affected individual has a controlling or major interest in the entity.

"*lump sum payment period*" means the period measured in weeks of salary, for which payment has been made to facilitate the transition to retirement or to other employment as a result of the implementation of various programs to reduce the size of the Public Service. The lump sum payment period does not include the period of severance pay, which is measured in a like manner.

"pension" means a pension or annual allowance paid under the *Public Service Superannuation Act* (PSSA), R.S., 1985, c. P-36, and any increases paid pursuant to the *Supplementary Retirement Benefits Act*, R.S., 1985, c. S-24 as it affects the PSSA. It does not include pensions payable pursuant to the *Canadian Forces Superannuation Act*, R.S., 1985, c. C-17, the *Defence Services Pension Continuation Act*, 1970, c. D-3, the *Royal Canadian Mounted Police Pension Continuation Act*, 1970, c. R-10, and the *Royal Canadian Mounted Police Superannuation Act*, R.S., 1985, c. R-11, the *Members of Parliament Retiring Allowances Act*, R.S. 1985, c. M-5, and that portion of pension payable to the *Canada Pension Plan Act*, R.S., 1985, c. C-8.

Former Public Servant in Receipt of a Pension

As per the above definitions, is the Bidder a FPS in receipt of a pension?

Yes () No ()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information for all FPS in receipt of a pension, as applicable:

(a) name of former public servant; and

(b) date of termination of employment or retirement from the Public Service.

By providing this information, Bidders agree that the successful Bidder's status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a pension, will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2012-2</u> and the <u>Guidelines on the Proactive Disclosure of Contracts</u>.

Work Force Adjustment Directive

Is the Bidder a FPS who received a lump sum payment pursuant to the terms of the Work Force Adjustment Directive?

Yes() No()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information:

- a) name of former public servant;
- b) conditions of the lump sum payment incentive;
- c) date of termination of employment;
- d) amount of lump sum payment;
- e) rate of pay on which lump sum payment is based;
- f) period of lump sum payment including start date, end date and number of weeks; and
- g) number and amount (professional fees) of other contracts subject to the restrictions of a work force reduction program.

For all contracts awarded during the lump sum payment period, the total amount of fees that may be paid to a FPS who received a lump sum payment is \$5,000, including Applicable Taxes.

2.4 Enquiries - Bid Solicitation.

All enquiries must be submitted in writing to the Contracting Authority no later than 15 calendar days before the bid closing date. Enquiries received after that time may not be answered.

Bidders should reference as accurately as possible the numbered item of the bid solicitation to which the enquiry relates. Care should be taken by Bidders to explain each question in sufficient detail in order to enable Canada to provide an accurate answer. Technical enquiries that are of a proprietary nature must be clearly marked "proprietary" at each relevant item. Items identified as "proprietary" will be treated as such except where Canada determines that the enquiry is not of a proprietary nature. Canada may edit the question(s) or may request that the Bidder do so, so that the proprietary nature of the question(s) is eliminated and the enquiry can be answered to all Bidders. Enquiries not submitted in a form that can be distributed to all Bidders may not be answered by Canada.

2.5 Applicable Laws

Any resulting contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario.

Bidders may, at their discretion, substitute the applicable laws of a Canadian province or territory of their choice without affecting the validity of their bid, by deleting the name of the Canadian province or territory specified and inserting the name of the Canadian province or territory of their choice. If no change is made, it acknowledges that the applicable laws specified are acceptable to the Bidders.

2.6 Improvement of Requirement During Solicitation Period

Should bidders consider that the specifications or Statement of Work contained in the bid solicitation could be improved technically or technologically, bidders are invited to make suggestions, in writing, to the Contracting Authority named in the bid solicitation. Bidders must clearly outline the suggested improvement as well as the reason for the suggestion. Suggestions that do not restrict the level of competition nor favour a particular bidder will be given consideration provided they are submitted to the Contracting Authority at least five (5) days before the bid closing date. Canada will have the right to accept or reject any or all suggestions.

2.7 Basis for Canada's Ownership of Intellectual Property

Canada has determined that any intellectual property rights arising from the performance of the Work under the resulting contract will belong to Canada, for the following reasons, as set out in the <u>Policy on</u> <u>Title to Intellectual Property Arising Under Crown Procurement Contracts</u>:

the main purpose of the Contract, or of the deliverables contracted for, is to deliver a not-yet fully developed component or subsystem that will be incorporated into a complete system at a later date, as a prerequisite to the planned transfer of the complete system to the private sector, through licensing or assignment of ownership, for the purposes of Commercial Exploitation.

2.8 Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms

- (a) Several mechanisms are available to potential suppliers to challenge aspects of the procurement process up to and including contract award.
- (b) Canada encourages suppliers to first bring their concerns to the attention of the Contracting Authority. Canada's <u>Buy and Sell</u> website, under the heading "<u>Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms</u>" contains information on potential complaint bodies such as:
 - Office of the Procurement Ombudsman (OPO)
 - Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT)
- (c) Suppliers should note that there are **strict deadlines** for filing complaints, and the time periods vary depending on the complaint body in question. Suppliers should therefore act quickly when they want to challenge any aspect of the procurement process.

PART 3 - BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS

3.1 Bid Preparation Instructions

Canada requests that bidders provide their bid in separate sections as follows:

Section I: Technical Bid one (1) soft copy submitted by email,

Section II: Financial Bid one (1) soft copy submitted by email,

Section III: Certifications one (1) soft copy submitted by email.

Section IV: Additional Information one (1) soft copy submitted by email.

Prices must appear in the financial bid only. No prices must be indicated in any other section of the bid.

In order to assist Canada in meeting the objectives of the <u>Policy on Green Procurement</u>, when feasible bidders should prepare and submit their bid as follows:

- 1) Include all environmental certification(s) relevant to your organization (such as ISO 14001, Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED), Carbon Disclosure Project, etc.)
- Include all third party environmental certification(s) or Environmental Product Declaration(s) (EPD) specific to your product/service (such as Canadian Standards Association (CSA Group), Underwriters Laboratories (ULSolutions); Forest Stewardship Council (FSC), ENERGYSTAR, etc.)

3.2 Section I: Technical Bid

In their technical bid, Bidders should demonstrate their understanding of the requirements contained in the bid solicitation and explain how they will meet these requirements. Bidders should demonstrate their capability in a thorough, concise and clear manner for carrying out the work.

The technical bid should address clearly and in sufficient depth the points that are subject to the evaluation criteria against which the bid will be evaluated. Simply repeating the statement contained in the bid solicitation is not sufficient. In order to facilitate the evaluation of the bid, Canada requests that Bidders address and present topics in the order of the evaluation criteria under the same headings. To avoid duplication, Bidders may refer to different sections of their bids by identifying the specific paragraph and page number where the subject topic has already been addressed.

Part 4, Evaluation Procedures and Basis of Selection, contains additional instructions that bidders should consider when preparing their technical bid.

3.3 Section II: Financial Bid

Bidders must submit their financial bid in accordance with the pricing schedule detailed in Attachment 1 to Part 3 below. The total amount of Applicable Taxes must be shown separately.

3.3.1 Electronic Payment of Invoices – Bid

If you are willing to accept payment of invoices by Electronic Payment Instruments, complete Annex "D" Electronic Payment Instruments, to identify which ones are accepted.

If Annex "D" Electronic Payment Instruments is not completed, it will be considered as if Electronic Payment Instruments are not being accepted for payment of invoices.

Acceptance of Electronic Payment Instruments will not be considered as an evaluation criterion.

3.3.2 Exchange Rate Fluctuation

C3011T (2013-11-06), Exchange Rate Fluctuation

3.4 Section III: Certifications

Bidders must submit the certifications required under Part 5.

3.5 Section IV: Additional information

In Section IV of their bid, bidders should provide:

- 1. Their legal name;
- 2. Their Procurement Business Number (PBN);
- 3. The name of the contact person (provide also this person's mailing address, phone and facsimile numbers and e-mail address) authorized by the Bidder to enter into communications with Canada with regard to their bid, and any contract that may result from their bid; and
- 4. For Part 2, article 2.3, Former Public Servant, of the bid solicitation: the required answer to each question; and, if the answer is yes, the required information.
- 5. For Part 6, article 6.1, Security Requirement, of the bid solicitation:
 - a) for each individual who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites:
 - 1. The name of the individual;
 - 2. The date of birth of the individual; and
 - 3. If available, information confirming the individual meets the security requirement as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses;

ATTACHMENT 1 to PART 3, PRICING SCHEDULE

The Bidder should complete this pricing schedule and include it in its financial bid once completed. As a minimum, the Bidder must respond to this pricing schedule by including in its financial bid for each of the periods specified below its quoted all-inclusive rates (CAD\$).

The inclusion of volumetric data in this pricing schedule does not represent a commitment by Canada that Canada's future usage of the services described in the bid solicitation will be consistent with this data.

Category of Personnel	Firm All-Inclusive Per Diem Rate (Cdn \$)	Level of Services (Estimated)	Total (Cdn \$)
	Α	В	C = A x B
Initial Contract Period: Date of Contract Award to	o two (2) years later.		
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$
Technical Writer	\$	120 days	\$
Total, Initial Contract Period			\$
Extended Contract period 1: End of initial contra	ct period to one (1) year la	ater.	
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Technical Writer	\$	50 days	\$
Total, extended Contract period 1			\$
Extended Contract period 2: end of extended Co	ontract period 1 to one (1)	year later.	
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Technical Writer	\$	50 days	\$
Total, extended Contract period 2			\$
Extended Contract period 3: end of extended Co	ontract period 2 to one (1)	year later.	
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$
Technical Writer	\$	50 days	\$
Total, extended Contract period 3			\$
Evaluated Price, inclusive of all periods (Applic	cable Taxes excluded)		\$

PART 4 - EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION

4.1 Evaluation Procedures

- (a) Bids will be assessed in accordance with the entire requirement of the bid solicitation including the technical and financial evaluation criteria.
- (b) An evaluation team composed of representatives of Canada will evaluate the bids.

4.1.1 Technical Evaluation

4.1.1.1. Mandatory Technical Criteria

The bid must meet the mandatory technical criteria specified below. The Bidder must provide the necessary documentation to support compliance with this requirement.

Bids which fail to meet the mandatory technical criteria will be declared non-responsive. Each mandatory technical criterion should be addressed separately.

#	Mandatory Technical (MT) Criterion	Resp (Cross r	ler's onse eference sumé)	Bid Preparation Instructions
s	ENIOR NUCLEAR SPECIALIST	МЕТ	NOT MET	
MT1	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource possesses a Master's degree in Physics, Health Physics, Nuclear Engineering or related field. Academic Certification (Degree, etc.) must be obtained from a recognized* Canadian university, college or high school, or the equivalent as established by a recognized* Canadian academic credentials assessment service, if obtained outside Canada. *The list of recognized organizations can be found under the Canadian Information Centre for International Credentials web site (http://www.cicic.ca/2/home.canada).			The Bidder must provide a copy of diplomas or certificates or other verifiable proof.

MT2	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has a minimum of (15) fifteen years' work experience in the last (20) twenty years as an engineer or scientist in a radiation, nuclear, or other related field.			The Bidder must submit a detailed résumé for the proposed resource, providing complete details as to where, when (month and year) and how (through which activities/responsibilities), the stated qualifications/experience were obtained.
INTE	RMEDIATE NUCLEAR SPECIALIST	MET	NOT MET	
MT3	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource possesses a Bachelor's degree in any applied science, engineering, physics, health physics or related field. Academic Certification (Degree, etc.) must be obtained from a recognized* Canadian university, college or high school, or the equivalent as established by a recognized* Canadian academic credentials assessment service, if obtained outside Canada.			The Bidder must provide a copy of diplomas or certificates or other verifiable proof.
	*The list of recognized organizations can be found under the Canadian Information Centre for International Credentials web site (http://www.cicic.ca/2/home.canada).			
MT4	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has a minimum of (10) ten years' work experience in the last (15) fifteen years as an engineer or scientist in a radiation, nuclear, or other related field.			The Bidder must submit a detailed résumé for the proposed resource, providing complete details as to where, when (month and year) and how (through which activities/responsibilities), the stated qualifications/experience were obtained.

J	UNIOR NUCLEAR SPECIALIST	MET	NOT MET	
MT5	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has obtained a Bachelor's degree in any applied science, engineering, physics, health physics or related field.			The Bidder must provide a copy of diplomas or certificates or other verifiable proof.
MT6	Academic Certification (Degree, etc.) must be obtained from a recognized* Canadian university, college or high school, or the equivalent as established by a recognized* Canadian academic credentials assessment service, if obtained outside Canada. *The list of recognized organizations can be found under the Canadian Information Centre for International Credentials web site (http://www.cicic.ca/2/home.canada). The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has a			The Bidder must submit a detailed résumé for the proposed resource,
	minimum of (3) three years' work experience in the last (6) six years as an engineer or scientist in a radiation, nuclear, or other related field.			providing complete details as to where, when (month and year) and how (through which activities/responsibilities), the stated qualifications/experience were obtained.
	TECHNICAL WRITER	MET	NOT MET	
MT7	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has obtained a Bachelor's degree or College diploma in any field.			The Bidder must provide a copy of the diploma or certificate or other verifiable proof.
	Academic Certification (Degree, etc.) must be obtained from a recognized* Canadian university, college or high school, or the equivalent as established by a recognized* Canadian academic credentials assessment service, if obtained outside Canada. *The list of recognized organizations can be found under the Canadian Information Centre for International Credentials web site (<u>http://www.cicic.ca/2/home.canada</u>).			

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur D Svcs C 4-4-5 CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

MT8	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that the proposed resource has a minimum of (3) three years' technical writing work experience in the last (6) six years in engineering, science, or other related field.	The Bidder must submit a detailed résumé for the proposed resource, providing complete details as to where, when (month and year) and how (through which activities/responsibilities), the stated qualifications/experience
		were obtained.

4.1.1.2 Point Rated Technical Criteria

Bids which meet all the mandatory technical criteria will be evaluated and scored as specified in the tables inserted below.

Bids which fail to obtain the required minimum number of points specified will be declared non-responsive. Each point rated technical criterion should be addressed separately.

#	Requirement	Scoring Guidelines	Max Points	Score
RT1	 The Bidder should demonstrate experience conducting nuclear emergency response exercises and team evaluations involving simulated nuclear emergency at a nuclear power generating station or on board a nuclear power vessel. A maximum of two (2) projects may be submitted and examples should include enough detail to ascertain commensurability. The following information must be included for each submitted project: Name and description of client organization; Timeframe (from-to dates month/year); The title and an overview description of the task (including approximate total cost to the client); The roles of Bidder resources who worked on the task, their occupational categories and their level of participation (description and number of hours); The duration of the task was performed; The outcome(s) resulting from completion of the task. 	For each project: 10 points if the production of an After-Action Report was part of the task. Up to 50 points based on the duration of the exercise as indicated below. The duration of the exercise (t): $10 = t \le 6$ hours $20 = 6$ hours $< t \le 12$ hours $30 = 12$ hours $< t \le 24$ hours $40 = 24$ hours $< t \le 36$ hours 50 = t > 36 hours Additional points: 10 points if the two projects were conducted for different clients. 30 points if at least one (1) of the projects included a means to simulate media and social media to reproduce a media and social media environment that would exist during a real emergency.	160	

	 The following information should be included for each submitted project: Whether the production of an After-Action Report was part of the task; and Whether the bidder has a mean to simulate media and social media to reproduce a media and social media environment that would exist during a real emergency. Note: If performed as a joint venture, the Bidder should identify the joint venture partners and the Bidder's degree of responsibility and level of involvement in completing the task. 			
RT2	 The Bidder should demonstrate experience conducting nuclear safety risk assessments. A maximum of two (2) projects may be submitted and examples should include enough detail to ascertain commensurability. The following information must be included in the proposal: Name and description of client organization; Timeframe (from-to dates month/year); The title and an overview description of the task (including approximate total cost to the client); The roles of Bidder resources who worked on the task, their occupational categories and their level of participation (description and number of hours); Where the task was performed; and The outcome(s) resulting from completion of the task. 	For each project: Up to 30 points based on the level of participation as indicated below. The level of participation (t): $10 = t \le 200$ hours $20 = 200$ hours < $t \le 500$ hours 30 = t > 500 hours Additional points: 10 points if the two projects were conducted for different clients.	70	

RT3	The Bidder should demonstrate experience	For each task:	70	
	conducting two of the following four tasks:			
		Up to 30 points based on the		
	Task 1 - Developing or assessing:	level of participation as indicated		
	 nuclear safety regulations; 	below.		
	 doctrine; plans; 			
	 technical procedures; or 	The level of participation (t):		
	 practices. 	10 = t ≤ 200 hours		
		20 = 200 hours < t ≤ 500 hours		
	Task 2 - Developing or delivering:	30 = t > 500 hours		
	 nuclear safety training; or 			
	 ionizing radiation training. 	Additional points:		
		10 points if examples of tasks		
	Task 3 - Developing, conducting, or	were conducted for different		
	investigating:	clients.		
	 ionizing radiation protection; 			
	• ·			
	dosimetry; or other beatth physics tasks			
	 other health physics tasks. 			
	Tack 4 Conducting or accessing			
	Task 4 - Conducting or assessing:			
	 radiological surveys; 			
	 infrastructure and equipment 			
	decommissioning;			
	 decontamination and clean-up; or 			
	 monitoring and waste consolidation. 			
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
	The examples should include enough detail			
	to ascertain commensurability.			
	The following information should be included			
	The following information should be included			
	in the proposal:			
	 Name and description of client 			
	organization;			
	Timeframe (from-to dates			
	month/year);			
	The title and an overview			
	description of the task (including			
	approximate total cost to the			
	client);			
	The roles of Bidder resources			
	who worked on the task, their			
	occupational categories and			
	their level of participation			
	(description and number of			
	hours);			
	 Where the task was performed; 			
	and			
	 The outcome(s) resulting from 			
	completion of the task.			

Minimum Points Required: Total Points Available:	180 300	
Bidder should identify the joint venture partners and the Bidder's degree of responsibility and level of involvement in completing the task.		
Note: If performed as a joint venture, the		

4.1.2 Financial Evaluation

SACC Manual Clause A0220T (2014-06-26) Evaluation of Price

4.1.2.1 Mandatory Financial Criteria

The evaluated price of a bid will be determined in accordance with the Pricing Schedule detailed in Attachment 1 to Part 3.

4.2 Basis of Selection - Highest Combined Rating of Technical Merit (60%) and Price (40%)

- A. To be declared responsive, a bid must:
 - I. comply with all the requirements of the bid solicitation;
 - II. meet all the mandatory evaluation criteria; and
- III. Obtain the required minimum of 180 points overall for the technical evaluation criteria which are subject to point rating. The rating is performed on a scale of 300 points.
- B. Bids not meeting (i) or (ii) or (iii) will be declared non-responsive.
- C. The selection will be based on the highest responsive combined rating of technical merit and price. The ratio will be 60% for the technical merit and 40% for the price.
- D. To establish the technical merit score, the overall technical score for each responsive bid will be determined as follows: total number of points obtained / maximum number of points available multiplied by the ratio of 60%.
- E. To establish the pricing score, each responsive bid will be prorated against the lowest evaluated price and the ratio of 40%.
- F. For each responsive bid, the technical merit score and the pricing score will be added to determine its combined rating.
- G. Neither the responsive bid obtaining the highest technical score nor the one with the lowest evaluated price will necessarily be accepted. The responsive bid with the highest combined rating of technical merit and price will be recommended for award of a contract.

The table below illustrates an example where all three bids are responsive and the selection of the contractor is determined by a 60/40 ratio of technical merit and price, respectively. The total available points equals 135 and the lowest evaluated price is \$45,000 (45).

Basis of Selection - Highest Combined Rating Technical Merit (60%) and Price (40%)

		Bidder 1	Bidder 2	Bidder 3
Overall Technical Score		115/135	89/135	92/135
Bid Evaluated Price		\$55,000.00	\$50,000.00	\$45,000.00
	Technical	115/135 x 60 =	89/135 x 60 =	92/135 x 60 =
Calculations	Merit Score	51.11	39.56	40.89
	Pricing	45/55 x 40 =	45/50 x 40 =	45/45 x 40 =
	Score	32.73	36.00	40.00
Combined Rating		83.84	75.56	80.89
Overall Rating		1st	3rd	2nd

Should two (2) or more responsive bids achieve an identical highest combined rating of technical merit and price, the bid with the lowest overall price will be recommended for award of a contract.

PART 5 - CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Bidders must provide the required certifications and additional information to be awarded a contract.

The certifications provided by Bidders to Canada are subject to verification by Canada at all times. Unless specified otherwise, Canada will declare a bid non-responsive, or will declare a contractor in default if any certification made by the Bidder is found to be untrue, whether made knowingly or unknowingly, during the bid evaluation period or during the contract period.

The Contracting Authority will have the right to ask for additional information to verify the Bidder's certifications. Failure to comply and to cooperate with any request or requirement imposed by the Contracting Authority will render the bid non-responsive or constitute a default under the Contract.

5.1 Certifications Required with the Bid

Bidders must submit the following duly completed certifications as part of their bid.

5.1.1 Integrity Provisions - Declaration of Convicted Offences

In accordance with the Integrity Provisions of the Standard Instructions, all bidders must provide with their bid, **if applicable**, the Integrity declaration form available on the <u>Forms for the Integrity Regime</u> website (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/declaration-eng.html), to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

5.2 Certifications Precedent to Contract Award and Additional Information

The certifications and additional information listed below should be submitted with the bid but may be submitted afterwards. If any of these required certifications or additional information is not completed and submitted as requested, the Contracting Authority will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to provide the certifications or the additional information listed below within the time frame specified will render the bid non-responsive.

5.2.1 Integrity Provisions – Required Documentation

In accordance with the section titled Information to be provided when bidding, contracting or entering into a real property agreement of the <u>Ineligibility and Suspension Policy</u> (<u>http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/politique-policy-eng.html</u>), the Bidder must provide the required documentation, as applicable, to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

5.2.2 Security Requirements – Required Documentation

In accordance with the <u>requirements of the Contract Security Program of Public Works and Government</u> Services Canada (<u>http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html</u>), the Bidder must provide a completed Contract Security Program Application for Registration (AFR) form to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

Bidders are reminded to obtain the required security clearance and, as applicable, security capabilities promptly. As indicated above, bidders who do not provide all the required information at bid closing will be given the opportunity to complete any missing information from the AFR form within a period set by the Contracting Authority. If that information is not provided within the timeframe established by the Contracting Authority (including any extension granted by the Contracting Authority in its discretion), or if Canada requires further information from the Bidder in connection with assessing the request for security

clearance (i.e., information not required by the AFR form), the Bidder will be required to submit that information within the time period established by the Contracting Authority, which will not be less than 48 hours. If, at any time, the Bidder fails to provide the required information within the timeframe established by the Contracting Authority, its bid will be declared non-compliant.

5.2.3 Federal Contractors Program for Employment Equity - Bid Certification

By submitting a bid, the Bidder certifies that the Bidder, and any of the Bidder's members if the Bidder is a Joint Venture, is not named on the Federal Contractors Program (FCP) for employment equity "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid" list available at the bottom of the page of the <u>Employment and Social</u> <u>Development Canada (ESDC) - Labour's</u> website.

Canada will have the right to declare a bid non-responsive if the Bidder, or any member of the Bidder if the Bidder is a Joint Venture, appears on the "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid list at the time of contract award.

5.2.4 Additional Certifications Precedent to Contract Award

5.2.4.1 Status and Availability of Resources

SACC Manual clause A3005T (2010-08-16), Status and Availability of Resources

5.2.4.2 Education and Experience

SACC Manual clause A3010T (2010-08-16) Education and Experience

PART 6 - SECURITY, FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS

6.1 Security Requirements

- 1. Before award of a contract, the following conditions must be met:
 - (a) the Bidder must hold a valid organization security clearance as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses;
- 2. Before access to sensitive information is provided to the Bidder, the following conditions must be met:
 - (a) the Bidder's proposed individuals requiring access to sensitive information, assets or sensitive work sites must meet the security requirements as indicated in Part 7 - Resulting Contract Clauses;
 - (b) the Bidder's security capabilities must be met as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses.
- 3. For additional information on security requirements, Bidders should refer to the <u>Contract Security</u> <u>Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/escsrc/introduction-eng.html) website.

PART 7 - RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES

The following clauses and conditions apply to and form part of any contract resulting from the bid solicitation.

7.1 Statement of Work

The Contractor must perform the Work in accordance with the Statement of Work at Annex "A".

7.1.1 Task Authorization

The Work or a portion of the Work to be performed under the Contract will be on an "as and when requested basis" using a Task Authorization (TA). The Work described in the TA must be in accordance with the scope of the Contract.

7.1.1.1 Task Authorization Process

1. The Technical Authority will provide the Contractor with a description of the task using the "DND 626, Task Authorization Form" specified in Annex "E".

2. The Task Authorization (TA) will contain the details of the activities to be performed, a description of the deliverables, and a schedule indicating completion dates for the major activities or submission dates for the deliverables. The TA will also include the applicable basis (bases) and methods of payment as specified in the Contract.

3. The Contractor must provide the Technical Authority, within five (5) calendar days of its receipt, the proposed total estimated cost for performing the task and a breakdown of that cost, established in accordance with the Basis of Payment specified in the Contract.

4. The Contractor must not commence work until a TA authorized by Contracting Authority has been received by the Contractor. The Contractor acknowledges that any work performed before a TA has been received will be done at the Contractor's own risk.

7.1.1.2 Task Authorization Limit

The Technical Authority may authorize individual task authorizations up to a limit of \$50,000.00, Applicable Taxes included, inclusive of any revisions. Any task authorization to be issued in excess of that limit must be authorized by the Contracting Authority before issuance.

7.1.1.3 Minimum Work Guarantee - All the Work - Task Authorizations

1. In this clause, "Maximum Contract Value" means the amount specified in the "Limitation of Expenditure" clause set out in the Contract; and "Minimum Contract Value" means a fixed amount of \$25,000.00.

2. Canada's obligation under the Contract is to request Work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value or, at Canada's option, to pay the Contractor at the end of the Contract in accordance with paragraph 3. In consideration of such obligation, the Contractor agrees to stand in readiness throughout the Contract period to perform the Work described in the Contract. Canada's maximum liability for work performed under the Contract must not exceed the Maximum Contract Value, unless an increase is authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority.

3. In the event that Canada does not request work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value during the period of the Contract, Canada must pay the Contractor the difference between the Minimum Contract Value and the total cost of the Work requested.

4. Canada will have no obligation to the Contractor under this clause if Canada terminates the Contract in whole or in part for default.

7.1.1.4 Task Authorization - Department of National Defence

The administration of the Task Authorization process will be carried out by the Technical Authority. This process includes monitoring, controlling and reporting on expenditures of the contract with task authorizations to the Contracting Authority.

7.2 Standard Clauses and Conditions

All clauses and conditions identified in the Contract by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard</u> <u>Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standardacquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

7.2.1 General Conditions

<u>2035</u> (2022-12-01) General Conditions - Higher Complexity - Services, apply to and form part of the Contract.

7.2.2 Supplemental General Conditions

4007 (2022-12-01), Canada to Own Intellectual Property Rights in Foreground Information

7.3 Security Requirements

- **7.3.1** The following security requirements (SRCL and related clauses provided by the Contract Security Program) apply and form part of the Contract.
- 7.3.1.1 The Contractor must, at all times during the performance of the Contract, hold a valid Designated Organization Screening (DOS), issued by the Contract Security Program (CSP), Public Works and Government Services Canada (PWGSC).
- 7.3.1.2 The Contractor personnel requiring access to sensitive site(s) must EACH hold a valid RELIABILITY STATUS, granted or approved by the CSP, PWGSC.
- 7.3.1.3 Subcontracts which contain security requirements are NOT to be awarded without the prior written permission of the CSP, PWGSC.
- 7.3.1.4 The Contractor must comply with the provisions of the:
 - a) Security Requirements Check List and security guide (if applicable), attached at Annex C;
 - b) Contract Security Manual (Latest Edition).

7.4 Term of Contract

7.4.1 Period of the Contract

The period of the Contract is from the date of Contract Award to two (2) years later [date to be specified in the resulting Contract]

7.4.2 Option to Extend the Contract

The Contractor grants to Canada the irrevocable option to extend the term of the Contract by up to three (3) additional one (1) year periods under the same conditions. The Contractor agrees that, during the extended period of the Contract, it will be paid in accordance with the applicable provisions as set out in the Basis of Payment.

Canada may exercise this option at any time by sending a written notice to the Contractor at least thirty (30) calendar days before the expiry date of the Contract. The option may only be exercised by the Contracting Authority, and will be evidenced for administrative purposes only, through a contract amendment.

7.5 Authorities

7.5.1 Contracting Authority

The Contracting Authority for the Contract is: [to be specified in the resulting Contract]

The Contracting Authority is responsible for the management of the Contract and any changes to the Contract must be authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority. The Contractor must not perform work in excess of or outside the scope of the Contract based on verbal or written requests or instructions from anybody other than the Contracting Authority.

7.5.2 Technical Authority

The Technical Authority for the Contract is: [to be specified in the resulting Contract]

Name:	
Title:	_
Organization:	
Address:	
Telephone:	
Facsimile:	
E-mail address:	

The Technical Authority is the representative of the department or agency for whom the Work is being carried out under the Contract and is responsible for all matters concerning the technical content of the Work under the Contract. Technical matters may be discussed with the Technical Authority; however, the

Technical Authority has no authority to authorize changes to the scope of the Work. Changes to the scope of the Work can only be made through a contract amendment issued by the Contracting Authority.

7.5.3 Contractor's Representative

Name:	
Title:	
Address:	
Telephone:	
Facsimile:	
E-mail address:	

7.6 Proactive Disclosure of Contracts with Former Public Servants

By providing information on its status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a <u>Public</u> <u>Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA) pension, the Contractor has agreed that this information will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports, in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2012-2</u> of the Treasury Board Secretariat of Canada.

7.7 Payment

7.7.1 Basis of Payment

The Contractor will be reimbursed for the costs reasonably and properly incurred in the performance of the Work specified in the authorized Task Authorization (TA), as determined in accordance with the Basis of in Annex "B", to the limitation of expenditure specified in the authorized TA.

Canada's liability to the Contractor under the authorized TA must not exceed the limitation of expenditure specified in the authorized TA. Customs duties are included, and Applicable Taxes are extra.

No increase in the liability of Canada or in the price of the Work specified in the authorized TA resulting from any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless these design changes, modifications or interpretations have been authorized, in writing, by the Contracting Authority before their incorporation into the Work.

7.7.2 Limitation of Expenditure

- Canada's total liability to the Contractor under the Contract for all authorized Task Authorizations (TAs), inclusive of any revisions, must not exceed the sum of \$ _____ [to be specified in the resulting Contract]. Customs duties are included and Applicable Taxes are extra.
- 2. No increase in the total liability of Canada will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless an increase has been approved, in writing, by the Contracting Authority.
- 3. The Contractor must notify the Contracting Authority in writing as to the adequacy of this sum:
 - a. when it is 75 percent committed, or
 - b. four (4) months before the contract expiry date, or
 - c. as soon as the Contractor considers that the sum is inadequate for the completion of the Work required in all authorized TAs, inclusive of any revisions, whichever comes first.

4. If the notification is for inadequate contract funds, the Contractor must provide to the Contracting Authority, a written estimate for the additional funds required. Provision of such information by the Contractor does not increase Canada's liability.

7.7.3 Method of Payment

For the Work described in applicable sections of the Statement of Work in Annex "A":

Canada will pay the Contractor on a monthly basis for work performed during the month covered by the invoice in accordance with the payment provisions of the Contract if:

- (a) an accurate and complete invoice and any other documents required by the Contract have been submitted in accordance with the invoicing instructions provided in the Contract;
- (b) all such documents have been verified by Canada;
- (c) the Work performed has been accepted by Canada.

7.7.4 Electronic Payment of Invoices – Contract

The Contractor accepts to be paid using any of the following Electronic Payment Instrument(s):

- a. Visa Acquisition Card;
- b. MasterCard Acquisition Card;
- c. Direct Deposit (Domestic and International);
- d. Electronic Data Interchange (EDI);
- e. Wire Transfer (International Only);
- f. Large Value Transfer System (LVTS) (Over \$25M)

7.7.7 Time Verification

C0711C (2008-05-12), Time Verification

7.7.5 No Responsibility to Pay for Work not performed due to Closure of Government Offices

Where the Contractor, its employees, subcontractors, or agents are providing services on government premises under the Contract and those premises are inaccessible because of the evacuation or closure of government offices, and as a result no work is performed, Canada is not responsible for paying the Contractor for work that otherwise would have been performed if there had been no evacuation or closure.

If, as a result of any strike or lock-out, the Contractor or its employees, subcontractors or agents cannot obtain access to government premises and, as a result, no work is performed, Canada is not responsible for paying the Contractor for work that otherwise would have been performed if the Contractor had been able to gain access to the premises

7.8 Invoicing Instructions

The Contractor must submit invoices in accordance with the section entitled "Invoice Submission" of the general conditions. Invoices cannot be submitted until all work identified in the invoice is completed.

Each invoice must be supported by:

- a) a copy of time sheets to support the time claimed;
- b) a copy of the release document and any other documents as specified in the Contract;
- c) a copy of the invoices, receipts, vouchers for all direct expenses, and all travel and living expenses.
- d) a copy of the monthly progress report.

Invoices must be distributed as follows:

- a) The original and one (1) electronic copy must be forwarded by e-mail to the address for the Technical Authority identified under the section entitled "Authorities" of the Contract for certification and payment; and
- b) One (1) copy must be forwarded to the Contracting Authority identified under the section entitled "Authorities" of the Contract.

7.9 Certifications and Additional Information

7.9.1 Compliance

Unless specified otherwise, the continuous compliance with the certifications provided by the Contractor in its bid or precedent to contract award, and the ongoing cooperation in providing additional information are conditions of the Contract and failure to comply will constitute the Contractor in default. Certifications are subject to verification by Canada during the entire period of the Contract.

7.10 Applicable Laws

The Contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario.

7.11 **Priority of Documents**

If there is a discrepancy between the wording of any documents that appear on the list, the wording of the document that first appears on the list has priority over the wording of any document that subsequently appears on the list.

- (a) the Articles of Agreement;
- (b) the supplemental general conditions 4007 (2022-12-01), Canada to Own Intellectual Property Rights in Foreground Information;
- (c) the general conditions 2035 (2022-12-01) General Conditions Higher Complexity Services;
- (d) Annex "A", Statement of Work;
- (e) Annex "B", Basis of Payment;
- (f) Annex "C", Security Requirements Check List;
- (g) Annex "E", Task Authorization (TA) Form, DND626;
- (h) Annex "F", Non-Disclosure Agreement; and
- (i) the Contractor's bid dated ____

Note to Bidders: One (1) of the following two (2) options will be specified as clause 13 in the resulting Contract.

Option 1

7.12 Foreign Nationals (Canadian Contractor OR Foreign Contractor)

SACC Manual clause <u>A2000C</u> (2006-06-16) Foreign Nationals (Canadian Contractor)

OR

Option 2

SACC Manual clause <u>A2001C</u> (2006-06-16) Foreign Nationals (Foreign Contractor)

7.13 Insurance

SACC Manual clause G1005C (2016-01-28) Insurance - No Specific Requirement

7.14 Canadian forces Site Regulation

SACC Manual clause A9062C (2011-05-16) Canadian Forces Site Regulations

7.15 Dispute Resolution

- (a) The parties agree to maintain open and honest communication about the Work throughout and after the performance of the contract.
- (b) The parties agree to consult and co-operate with each other in the furtherance of the contract and promptly notify the other party or parties and attempt to resolve problems or differences that may arise.
- (c) If the parties cannot resolve a dispute through consultation and cooperation, the parties agree to consult a neutral third party offering alternative dispute resolution services to attempt to address the dispute.
- (d) Options of alternative dispute resolution services can be found on Canada's Buy and Sell website under the heading "<u>Dispute Resolution</u>".

ANNEX "A"- STATEMENT OF WORK

1.0 NUCLEAR SAFETY TECHNICAL SUPPORT

1.1. Background

- 1.1.1 On behalf of the Assistant Deputy Minister (Infrastructure and Environment), Director Nuclear Safety (D N Safe) regulates nuclear activities within the Department of National Defence and Canadian Armed Forces (DND/CAF). D N Safe has the responsibility of developing and promulgating nuclear safety policies and requirements, verifying departmental compliance with these regulations and reporting the overall status of nuclear activities and ionizing radiation sources management within DND/CAF.
- 1.1.2 D N Safe is the DND/CAF advisor for nuclear safety and is responsible for the oversight of a comprehensive nuclear safety program. This responsibility encompasses all radioactive materials and other ionizing radiation (IR) sources used within DND/CAF with a view to assure the safety, security and protection of health and the environment. D N Safe is responsible for auditing nuclear safety program compliance including technical safety analyses of the adequacy of design and behavior of equipment and activities initiated by or including DND/CAF personnel.
- 1.2 Purpose

The Contractor must provide nuclear safety (including IR safety) technical support to the DND Technical Authority (TA) on an "as and when requested" basis. This technical support (hereafter referred to as 'work') must be performed for the D N Safe in support of its DND/CAF regulatory function of nuclear activities and/or to any DND/CAF organization in support of their nuclear or IR safety program.

1.3. Acronyms

CA DND/CAF	Contracting Authority Department of National Defence and Canadian Armed Forces
D N Safe	Director Nuclear Safety
INS	Intermediate Nuclear Specialist
IR	Ionizing Radiation
JNS	Junior Nuclear Specialist
LoE	Level of Effort
NER	Nuclear Emergency Response
NSODs	Nuclear Safety Orders and Directives
PA	Procurement Authority
PoC	Point of Contact
SNS	Senior Nuclear Specialist
SOW	Statement of Work
ТА	Technical Authority
TW	Technical Writer

1.4 Definition

The following term and definition applies for the purpose of the Contractor's work:

Nuclear	Any activity involving:
activity	ionizing radiation;

a radioactive nuclide;
 a substance that is prescribed as being capable of releasing nuclear energy or required for the production or use of nuclear energy;
 any prescribed equipment listed in the schedule to the nuclear non-proliferation import and export control regulations under the Nuclear Safety and Control Act
 visits and transits of nuclear powered and nuclear capable vessels of foreign navies; and
 equipment, such as industrial, medical and dental x-ray devices, which emit electromagnetic radiation with a frequency greater than approximately 2 x 10¹⁵ Hz.

1.5 Applicable Documents

- a. DAOD 4002-0 Nuclear and Ionizing Radiation Safety Management; and
- b. Nuclear Safety Orders and Directives (NSODs) (including the NSOD for Nuclear Vessel Visits).

2.0 REQUIREMENT

- 2.1 The requirement is for the provision of nuclear safety technical support on an "as and when requested" basis. Work must be performed by Contractor personnel using the following occupational categories:
 - a. Senior Nuclear Specialist (SNS);
 - b. Intermediate Nuclear Specialist (ISN);
 - c. Junior Nuclear Specialist (JSN); and
 - d. Technical Writer (TW).

3.0 TASKS

The Contractor must provide nuclear safety technical support to the TA including but not limited to the following:

- a. Develop and conduct Nuclear Emergency Response (NER) evaluations;
- b. Conduct and report of technical safety reviews and nuclear safety risk assessments;
- c. Develop, assess and report of nuclear safety regulations, doctrine, plans, technical procedures or practices;
- d. Research, investigate and report of nuclear or IR safety matters;
- e. Develop and/or deliver of nuclear safety or IR training curriculums;
- f. Conduct and report of radiation safety inspections, audit or assessment for compliance or capability purposes;

- g. Develop, conduct, investigate and report of IR protection, dosimetry or other health physics matters;
- h. Assess and report of nuclear substance or prescribed equipment transportation or packaging practices;
- i. Conduct, assess and report of radiological surveys, infrastructure and equipment decommissioning, decontamination and clean-up, monitoring and waste consolidation;
- j. Assess and report of commercial-off-the-shelf nuclear-related software tools or test and measurement equipment; and
- k. Assess and report of nuclear or IR safety performance management systems including data monitoring and modelling, electronic reporting and trend analysis.

4.0 DELIVERABLES

- 4.1 Deliverables must be in the form described by the TA in each individual task authorization SOW. Written deliverables may be completed reports, letters, manuals, memoranda, course handbooks, record of decisions, forms and related files. Performance deliverables require the Contractor to perform a task at a specified location and time for a specified duration.
- 4.2 Unless otherwise specified by the TA, one (1) soft copy of written deliverables, in a contractor format acceptable to the TA, shall be provided to the TA at the completion of the task authorization.
- 4.3 Task Reports: The Contractor must prepare task reports of the work performed, in a contractor format acceptable to the TA, to be attached to each invoice. As a minimum, each task report must document the following information during the reporting period:
 - a. All significant activities performed by each occupational category under each task;
 - b. Status of all action/decision items originating from each task, as well as a list of outstanding activities;
 - c. A description of any problems encountered which are likely to require attention by the TA; and
 - d. Any recommendations relating to the conduct of the work.
- 4.4 As a minimum quality assurance requirement, the Contractor is responsible for performing all inspections and tests necessary to substantiate that the work provided conforms to the specifications and requirements of this SOW and the individual Task Authorization SOW.

5.0 CONTRACTOR SINGLE POINT OF CONTACT

5.1 For each task authorization raised under the contract, the Contractor shall appoint a single point of contact (PoC) who must act as the Contractor's representative regarding all work matters concerning the Task Authorization including responsibility for the Contractor's planning, scheduling, directing and supervising of Contractor personnel.

5.2 The TA must be able to contact the PoC during normal business hours. The PoC shall return any calls from the TA within 24 hours.

6.0 MEETINGS

- 6.1 Contractor personnel must make the necessary preparations and participate in meetings as and when required by the TA.
- 6.2 Meetings may be conducted virtually (via video or tele-conference) or in-person at facilities provided by DND or at the Contractor's facility, subject to work schedule requirements and/or as specified by the TA. In the latter case, the Contractor must provide all facilities, equipment, etc. required at no additional cost to DND/CAF and the TA.
- 6.3 If required by the TA, the Contractor must prepare and submit to the TA a record of decisions of meetings for review and approval no later than five (5) working days after each meeting.

7.0 TRAVEL AND LIVING

- 7.1 Contractor personnel must make the necessary preparations and participate in meetings as and when required by the TA. Meeting location include National Defence Headquarters (Carling) 3500 Carling Ave, Nepean, ON K2H 8G2, Canadian Forces Base Halifax 5470 Gangway Rd, Halifax, NS B3K, and Maritime Forces Headquarters (MARPACHQ) 17000 Stn Forces, Victoria, BC V9A 7N2.
- 7.2 Trip Report: If required by the TA, Contractor personnel must provide the TA with a trip report, in a Contractor format acceptable to the TA, no later than five (5) working days following the completion of the trip.

8.0 LOCATION OF WORK

8.1 Where possible, contracted work may be performed at the Contractor's facility. The Contractor must provide adequate work space and office equipment to ensure the uninterrupted flow of contracted work at no additional cost to DND/CAF and the TA.

ANNEX "B"- BASIS OF PAYMENT

During the period of the Contract, and if the option is exercised, during the extended period of the Contract, for Work performed in accordance with the Contract, the Contractor will be paid as specified below.

1.0 Professional Fees

The Contractor will be paid all-inclusive fixed time rates as follows:

Category of Personnel	Firm All-Inclusive Per Diem Rate (Cdn \$)	Level of Services (Estimated)	Total (Cdn \$)			
	A	В	C = A x B			
Initial Contract period: Date of Contract Award	to two (2) years later.		-			
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$			
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$			
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	80 days	\$			
Technical Writer	\$	120 days	\$			
Total, Initial Contract Period			\$			
Extended Contract period 1: end of Initial Contr	act Period to one (1) year	later.				
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Technical Writer	50 days	\$				
Total, extended Contract period 1						
Extended Contract period 2: end of extended C	ontract period 1 to one (1)	year later.	-			
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Technical Writer	\$	50 days	\$			
Total, extended Contract period 2			\$			
Extended Contract period 3: end of extended C	contract period 1 to one (1)	year later.				
Senior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Intermediate Nuclear Specialist			\$			
Junior Nuclear Specialist	\$	25 days	\$			
Technical Writer	\$	50 days	\$			
Total, extended Contract period 3						
Evaluated Price, inclusive of all periods (Applicable Taxes excluded)						

For the purpose of this Contract, a day is defined as 7.5 hours of work, exclusive of meal breaks. Payment will be made for days actually worked, with no provision for annual leave, statutory holidays and sick leave. If time worked is more or less than a day, the all-inclusive fixed daily rate must be prorated to reflect the actual time worked in accordance with the following formula:

(Hours worked × applicable firm all-inclusive per diem rate) ÷ 7.5 hours

All proposed personnel must be available to work outside normal office hours during the duration of the Contract.

No overtime charges will be authorized under the Contract. All time worked will be compensated according to paragraph above.

Total Estimated Cost of Professional Fees [to be specified in the resulting Contract]

 Initial Contract Period: \$_____

 Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____

 Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____

 Extended Contract Period 3 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____

Total Estimated Cost (Professional Services): \$_____

2.0 Cost Reimbursable Expenses

2.1 Authorized Travel and Living expenses for Work

For the purpose of this Contract, a day is defined as 7.5 hours of work, exclusive of meal breaks. Payment will be made for days actually worked, with no provision for annual leave, statutory holidays and sick leave. If time worked is more or less than a day, the all-inclusive fixed daily rate must be prorated to reflect the actual time worked in accordance with the following formula:

(Hours worked × applicable firm all-inclusive per diem rate) ÷ 7.5 hours

All proposed personnel must be available to work outside normal office hours during the duration of the Contract.

No overtime charges will be authorized under the Contract. All time worked will be compensated according to paragraph above.

All travel must have the prior authorization of the Technical Authority.

The authorized travel and living expenses will be paid upon submission of an itemized statement supported by receipt vouchers. All payments are subject to government audit.

Concerning the requirements to travel described in the Statement of Work in Annex A, the Contractor will be reimbursed its authorized travel and living expenses reasonably and properly incurred in the performance of the Work done, delivered or performed outside the National Capital Region (NCR) defined in the *National Capital Act (R.S.C., 1985, c. N-4)*, available on the Justice Website (<u>http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/acts/N-4/page-9.html#docCont</u>), at cost, without any allowance for profit and administrative overhead, in accordance with the meal, private vehicle and incidental expenses provided in Appendices B, C and D of the <u>National Joint Council Travel Directive</u>; and with the other provisions of the directive referring to "travellers", rather than those referring to "employees.

Total Estimated Cost of Authorized Travel and Living Expenses

Initial Contract Period: \$_____

Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised): \$ Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised): \$ Extended Contract Period 3 (If Option is Exercised): \$
Total Estimated Cost (Travel and Living Expenses): \$

3.0 Total Estimated Cost

Initial Contract Period: \$_____

Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____ Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____ Extended Contract Period 3 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____

Total Estimated Cost: \$_____

ANNEX "C"- SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST

. 1	Government	Gouvernemen	t		Con	tract Number / Numéro du con W6369-23-X036	trat	
T	of Canada	du Canada			Security (Classification / Classification de	e sécurité	
						Unclass		
			ECURITY REQUIREMEN	TE CHECK	ICT (CD)	21.1		
			ICATION DES EXIGENCE					
	DNTRACT INFORM	IATION / PARTIE A	- INFORMATION CONTRA	CTUELLE				
		ernemental d'origin		ŕ		or Directorate / Direction génér or Nuclear Safety	ale ou Direct	nou
		néro du contrat de s		ne and Address		tractor / Nom et adresse du so	ous-traitant	
4. Brief Desc	ription of Work / Br	eve description du t	ravall					
		al Support conti						
E DI MILLEDO	cuppilor require po	cess to Controlled	Conde?					
		és à des marchand					No Non	Ves Oul
		cess to unclassified	military technical data subject	t to the provisio	ns of the T	echnical Data Control	No No	Yes
Regulat			echniques militaires non class	MAR aul cost a	-	nux dispositions du	Non	Oul
Réglem	ent sur le contrôle	des données techni	ques?	nieco qui oone a	socujeweo	aux dispositions du		
			type d'accès requis					
			ess to PROTECTED and/or (ls accès à des renseignement				No Non	Yes
(Specify	the level of access	s using the chart in	Question 7. c)		SPROIE	GES EUGI GEASSIFIES :		
			au qui se trouve à la question			d answer arrang? Mis assure	No	A diver
to PRO	TECTED and/or CL	ASSIFIED Informat	ers, maintenance personnel) ion or assets is permitted.	require access t	o restricte	d access areas? No access	Non	
					des zones	d'accès restreintes? L'accès		
			GES et/ou CLASSIFIES n'est ment with no overnight storage				N0	Yes
			ison commerciale sans entre				Non	Oul
a) Indicate	the type or informa	ation that the suppli	er will be required to access /	indiquer le type	d'informat	ion auquel le fournisseur devr	a avoir acces	5
	Canada		NATO / OTAN			Foreign / Étranger		
 b) Release No release 		rictions relatives à la						
	triction relative		All NATO countries Tous les pays de l'OTAN			No release restrictions Aucune restriction relative		
a la diffusio	n				_	à la diffusion		_
Not releasa								
A ne pas di	i usei							
	o: / Limité à :		Restricted to: / Limité a :			Restricted to: / Limité à :		
Specify cou pays :	ntry(les): / Préciser	le(s)	Specify country(les): / Préd	ser le(s) pays :		Specify country(les): / Précis pays :	ier le(s)	
paye.						paye.		
7. c) Level of PROTECTE	Information / Nivea	au d'information	NATO UNCLASSIFIED			PROTECTED A	·	
PROTECTE			NATO NON CLASSIFIED			PROTECTED A		
PROTECTE		-	NATO RESTRICTED	;=i		PROTECTED B		
PROTÉGÉ		_	NATO DIFFUSION RESTR			PROTÉGÉ B		
PROTECTE			NATO CONFIDENTIAL			PROTECTED C		
PROTÉGÉ CONFIDEN		4	NATO CONFIDENTIEL NATO SECRET	<u> </u>		PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL	丨	
CONFIDEN			NATO SECRET			CONFIDENTIEL		
SECRET	Ī	7	COSMIC TOP SECRET	—- <u> </u>		SECRET		
SECRET								
	TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET							
	ET (SIGINT)	Ħ				TOP SECRET (SIGINT)		
	RET (SIGINT)					TRÊS SECRET (SIGINT)		
TBS/SCT 3	50-103(2004/12)		Security Classification / C		sécurité	1	Can	ada
			Unc	ass			Call	aua

Government Gouvernement		Contract Number / Numero du contrat W6369-23-X036						
		Security Classification / Classification de sécurité Unclass						
			L		Unclass			
 Will the sup Le fourniss if Yes, India 	PART A (contrinued) / PARTIE A (Suito) 8. Will the supplier require access to PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED COMSEC information or assets? Le fournisseur aura-t-il accès à des renseignements ou à des biens COMSEC désignés PROTÉGÉS et/ou CLASSIFIÉS? Non Oui If Yes, indicate the level of sensitivity:							
9. Will the sup	oplier require acco	e niveau de sensibilité : ess to extremely sensitive INFOSE s à des renseignements ou à des i			cate?	No Yes Non Oul		
Short Title(s) of material / Ti	tre(s) abrégé(s) du matériel :						
	Number / Numéro RSONNEL (SUP	o du document : PLIER) / PARTIE B - PERSONNE	L (FOURNISSE	UR)				
10. a) Personr	nel security scree	ening level required / Niveau de co	ntrôle de la sécu	rité du personnel requis				
\square	RELIABILITY S		DENTIAL	SECRET SECRET	TOP SECRE TRES SECR			
	TOP SECRET		CONFIDENTIAL	NATO SECRET	COSMIC TO COSMIC TR	OP SECRET RÉS SECRET		
	SITE ACCESS ACCES AUX E	MPLACEMENTS						
	Special comme Commentaires	ents: spéciaux :Occasional escorte	ed access to [OND property (CFBs) a	across Canada (1/yr)			
	REMARQUE :	ple levels of screening are identified. Si plusieurs niveaux de controle d	e sécurité sont re					
		nel be used for portions of the wor risation sécuritaire peut-il se voir c	onfier des parties			Non Yes Non Oul		
		ersonnel be escorted? sonnel en question sera-t-ll escort		remises, unscreened per blic/reception zones	rs. may only	No Yes Non Oul		
		PPLIER) / PARTIE C - MESURES	DE PROTECTI	ON (FOURNISSEUR)				
INFORMATI	ION / ASSETS	/ RENSEIGNEMENTS / BIENS						
premise	es?	ired to receive and store PROTEC				No Yes		
CLASS								
		ired to safeguard COMSEC inform enu de protéger des renseignemer				No Yes		
PRODUCTIO	ON							
11. c) Will the production (manufacture, and/or repair and/or modification) of PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED material or equipment occur at the supplier's site or premises? Les installations du fournisseur serviront-elles à la production (fabrication et/ou réparation et/ou modification) de matériel PROTÉGÉ et/ou CLASSIFIE?								
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA / SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TECHNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATION (TI)								
Informat Le four	tion or data? hisseur sera-t-li ter	ed to use its IT systems to electronic nu d'utiliser ses propres systèmes in ionnées PROTÉGÉS et/ou CLASSI	formatiques pour			No Yes Non Oul		
Dispose		ink between the supplier's IT syste electronique entre le système inform				No Yes		

Governmer of Canada

Government Gouvernement du Canada

Contract Number / Numéro du contrat W6369-23-X036 Security Classification / Classification de sécurite Unclass

PART C - (continued) I PARTIE C - (sume) For users completing the form manually use the summary chart below to indicate the category(les) and level(s) of safeguarding required at the supplier's site(s) or premises. Les utilisateurs qui remplissent le formulaire manuellement doivent utiliser le tableau récapitulatif ci-dessous pour indiquer, pour chaque catégorie, les niveaux de sauvegarde requis aux installations du fournisseur. For users completing the form online (via the internet), the summary chart is automatically populated by your responses to previous questions. Dans le cas des utilisateurs qui remplissent le formulaire on ligno (par internet), les réponses aux questions précédentes sont automatiquement saisles dans le tableau récapitulatif. SUMMARY CHART / TABLEAU RÉCAPITULATIF NATO COMSEC CLASSIFIED CLASSIFIÉ Category Categorie PROTECTED TOP NATO NATO NATO Top PROTECTED A B c CONFIDENTIAL SECRET SECRET ESTRICTED NECONTIAL SECRET Top CONFIDENTIAL SECRET SCORT SECRET CONFIDENTIEL Teto NATO NATO c TRES TRES Δ. В CONFIDENTIEL BECRET FFUSION STREINT rseignements / Bie 12. a) is the description of the work contained within this SRCL PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED? Yes La description du travail visé par la présente LVERS est-elle de nature PROTÉGÉE et/ou CLASSIFIÉE? If Yes, classify this form by annotating the top and bottom in the area entitled "Security Classification". Dans l'affirmative, classifier le présent formulaire en indiquant le niveau de sécurité dans la case intitulée « Classification de sécurité » au haut et au bas du formulaire. 12. b) Will the documentation attached to this SRCL be PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED? **TYes** Г La documentation associée à la présente LVERS sera-t-elle PROTÉGÉE et/ou CLASSIFIÉE? Oul If Yes, classify this form by annotating the top and bottom in the area entitled "Security Classification" and indicate with attachments (e.g. SECRET with Attachments). Dans l'affirmative, classifier le présent formulaire en indiquant le niveau de sécurité dans la case intitulée « Classification de sécurité » au haut et au bas du formulaire et indiquer qu'il y a des pièces jointes (p. ex. SECRET avec des plèces jointes).

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur D Svcs C 4-4-5 CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

SRCL page 4 (signature page) to be added at time of Contract Award]

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur D Svcs C 4-4-5 CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

ANNEX "D" Electronic Payment Instruments

The Bidder accepts to be paid by any of the following Electronic Payment Instrument(s):

- () VISA Acquisition Card;
- () MasterCard Acquisition Card;
- () Direct Deposit (Domestic and International);
- () Electronic Data Interchange (EDI);
- () Wire Transfer (International Only);
- () Large Value Transfer System (LVTS) (Over \$25M)

ANNEX "E" - DND 626 TASK AUTHORIZATION FORM

National Defense TASK AUTHORIZATION AUTORISATION DES TÂCHES				
All invoices/progress claims must show the reference Contract and Task numbers. Toutes les factures doublet indicus les puméros du contrat et de la tèche				
Toutes les factures doivent indiquer le		les numeros du contrat et de la tache.		
Amendment no. – N° de la modification		Increase/Decrease - Augmentation/Réduction Previous value - Valeur pri	vious value - Valeur priicidente	
To – Á		TO THE CONTRACTOR		
		You are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of the above reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against this task.		
		Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/progress claims shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract.		
Delivery location - Expédiez à		À L'ENTREPRENEUR Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat mentionné		
		ci-dessus. Seula les services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'appui de cette demande.		
		Prière d'aviser le signataire ai la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais preso doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat.	rita. Les factures	
Delivery/Completion date - Date de livraison/dachèvement				
		Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Défence rationale		
Contract item no. Nº d'article du contrat		Services	Cost Prix	
Co contrat				
		GST/HST TPS/TVH		
		Total		
APPLICABLE ONLY TO PWGSC CONTRACTS: The Contract Authority signature is required when the total value of the DND 526 exceeds the threshold specified in the contract.				
apecine in the contract. NE 5'APPLIQUE QU'AUX CONTRATS DE TPSGC : La signature de l'autorbé contractante est requise lonsque la valeur totale du formulaire DND 626 est supérieure au seul précisé dans le contrat.				
for the Department of Public Works and Government Services. pour le ministère des Transus publics et services pouvernementaux				
pour la ministère des Travaux publics et services gouvernementaux OND-626 (21-05) Desgy: Forme Management W3-656 Conception, Owner, deux des bon-deux attendent				

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur D Svcs C 4-4-5 CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Instructions for completing DND 626 - Task Authorization

Contract no. Enter the PWGSC contract number in full.

Task no. Enter the sequential Task number.

Amendment no. Enter the amendment number when the original Task is amended to charge the scope or the value.

Increase/Decrease Enter the increase or decrease total dollar amount including taxes.

Previous value Enter the previous total dollar amount including taxes.

To Name of the contractor.

Delivery location Location where the work will be completed, if other than the contractor's

Delivery/Completion date Completion date for the task.

Is Department of National Defence have of the DND person who has delegated Authority for signing DND level of authority based on the dollar value of the task and the salent signing authority in the PARI 1-4.). Note: the person signing in book ensures that we have the task and the compared free context, that have an experiment of the task of the task and the lask delew within the Project/Unit bod to.

Cost The cost of the Task broken out into the individual costed items in Services

GST/HST The GST/HST cost as appropriate.

Total The total cost of the task. The contractor may not exceed this amount without the approval of DND indicated on an amended DND 626. The amendment value may not exceed 50% (or the percentage for amendments established in the contract) of the original value of the task authorization. The total cost of a DND 625, including all amendments, may not exceed the funding limit identified in the contract.

Applicable only to PWGSC contracts This block only applies to those Task Authorization contracts awarded by PWGSC. The contract will include a specified threshold for DND sole approval of the DND 525 and a percentage for DND to approve amendments to the original DND 525. Contracting Authority for review and signature prior to authorizing the contextor to begin work.

Note: Work on the task may not commence prior to the date this form is signed by the DA Authority - for tasks within the DND threshold, and by both DND and PWGSC for those tasks over the DND threshold.

tructions pour compléter le formula DND 626 - Autorisation des tâches

Nº du contrat Inactivez le numéro du contrat de TPSGC en entier.

Nº de la tâche Inscrivez le numéro de tâche séquentiel.

N° de la modification Inscrivez le numero de modification lorsque la tâche originale est modifiée pour en changer la porties.

Augmentation/Réduction Inscrivez le montant total de l'augmentation ou de la diminution, y compris les taxes.

Valeur précédente Inacrivez le montant total précédent, y compris les taxes.

A Nom de l'entrepreneur.

Expédiez à Endroit où le travail sera effectué, si celui-ci diffère du lieu d'affaires de

Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date d'achèvement de la tâche.

pour le ministère de la Défense nationale Signature du représentant du MCN auquat ou a délégue la pourroir Signature du représentant du MCN auquat ou du ferninaise DMO 520 (ressus d'autorité basé aux le la velour de la lactre et le segnetaire autorité équivalent mentionne dans le MAA, 1.4). Note : la personne qui signe attache de signature confirme que les traveux respectent la portée du contrat, que suffisienment de fonde sont prévus au contrat pour couvrir cette lácher de que le budget allou à l'unité du pour la proget le permet.

Services Definisant and the source of the second (Dorgman FET) and darbitrature in coold de la Definisant and the source of the source of the source of the source of the source de celle-cit cases modalities de paierment signalises dans is control a tapplique à la tache. Si plusaeurs d'entre elles sont prévues, énumérica i ci celevatir qui a lappliquement and ante elles sont prévues, énumérica i ci celevatir accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires accompte fonda sur les étapes franchises, faux quodidan ou laux honaires réport en la cortes autorisation de lache et ne peuvent être négligies ou notaties querir à la tache en quartion. Il rivat donc pas nácessaisers de réporter cas modalités générales afilientes au contrat sur le formuliere D cota.

Prix Martionnez le coît de la tâche en le répartissant selon les frais afférents à chaque item mentionné dans la rubrique Services.

TPS/TVH Mentionnez le montant de la TPS/TVH, s'il y lieu.

Total Mentionea: le coût total de la tâcha: L'antrepreneur ne peut dépasser ce montant sans l'approbation du MDN, formulaire DND 626 modifié à l'appui, Le coût de la modification ne peut pas étre supériser à 50 p. 100 du montant initial prévu dans l'autorisation de tâche (pu au pourcentage prévu dans le context pour les modifications). Le coût total spécifié dans le formulaire DND 620, y compris toutes les modifications, ne peut dépasser le plation de financement mentionnal dans le context.

Ne s'applique qu'aux contrats de TPSOC La présent paragraphe s'applique uniquement aux autorisations de tâche accordées par TPSOC. Or insortre dans la formulaire DND EDS un plado précis qui na poursa d'es approuvé que par le MDN et un poursertage sai logarait. Les tabless esponse d'éparasions pladod doivent fare sourrises à l'autorité contractante de TPSOC pour examen et signature avant qu'on autorise fontégrenerau à débuter les transo.

vesux ne peuvent commencer avant la date de signature de ce aire par le responsable du MDN, pour les tâches dont le coût est ur au plafond établit par le MDN, et par le MDN et TPSGC pour les dont le coût dépasse le plafond établit par le MDN.

ANNEX "F" - NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT

I, ________, recognize that in the course of my work as an employee or subcontractor of _______, I may be given access to information by or on behalf of Canada in connection with the Work, pursuant to Contract Serial No. W6369-23-X036 between His Majesty the King in right of Canada, represented by the Minister of Public Works and Government Services and _______, including any information that is confidential or proprietary to third parties, and information conceived, developed or produced by the Contractor as part of the Work. For the purposes of this agreement, information includes but not limited to: any documents, instructions, guidelines, data, material, advice or any other information whether received orally, in printed form, recorded electronically, or otherwise and whether or not labeled as proprietary or sensitive, that is disclosed to a person or that a person becomes aware of during the performance of the Contract.

I agree that I will not reproduce, copy, use, divulge, release or disclose, in whole or in part, in whatever way or form any information described above to any person other than a person employed by Canada on a need to know basis. I undertake to safeguard the same and take all necessary and appropriate measures, including those set out in any written or oral instructions issued by Canada, to prevent the disclosure of or access to such information in contravention of this agreement.

I also acknowledge that any information provided to the Contractor by or on behalf of Canada must be used solely for the purpose of the Contract and must remain the property of Canada or a third party, as the case may be.

I agree that the obligation of this agreement will survive the completion of the Contract Serial No.: W6369-23-X036.

Signature

Date